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April 24,  2017  No. 8 

 PARISH CONTACTS: 
 

PH: 9873 1341 
 

PARISH PRIEST  
Father Dispin John 
 

PARISH SECRETARIES 
Mrs. Elisa Kelesidis 
Mrs. Martine Giles 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATES 
Mrs. Maree O’Keefe 
 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Open first Tuesday of each month 
8.30 -9.00am Multi Purpose Room 
 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Kathleen Spicer 
 
 
 

LUNCH ORDERS 
 

Every Tuesday  Lunchtime 
To order register online: 
www.flexischools.com.au     
 

CAMP AUSTRALIA  
 

Before & After School Care 1300 105 343 
 
 

CO-ORDINATOR 
Cherry Manapol   
 
HOURS:  7.00  -8.30 am 
     3.20 –6.15 pm 
 
 
SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 
 

Monday -Friday, 8.30am –4.00pm  

490 Whitehorse Road, Mitcham VIC 3132 
Phone: 03 9874 1575       Fax: 03 9873 2099 

Email: principal@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au    Web: www.sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 

 
 COMING UP AT ST JOHN’S      

    
APRIL 24 Monday  School Assembly , 8.50am 
  25 Tuesday  Anzac Day & Public Holiday  -NO SCHOOL 
  26 Wednesday  Year 5 Camp to Sovereign Hill, Ballarat 
      Parent Association Meeting, 7.00pm 
  27 Thursday  Year 5 Campers Return 
  28 Friday  Open Day Tours 
MAY  1 Monday  Open Day Tours 
   2 Tuesday  Education Board Meeting, 7.00pm 
   3 Wednesday  Information Night for Prospective Enrolment, 7.00pm 
          Click here to access St John’s Parish Newsletter 

 
Dear Parents, 
Tomorrow we celebrate Anzac Day which marks the day that Australian and New Zealand soldiers landed at 
Gallipoli during the First World War. Although it was a great defeat with great loss of life, it has become syn-
onymous with courage, self-sacrifice, endurance and mateship. On this day we remember not only the Anzacs 
but also all those who have served in other wars, conflicts and peacekeeping operations. 

 
We thank you for this great land, Australia, and thank you for all the blessings we enjoy.  

As we remember the Anzacs, and all who have fought for freedom, help us to strive for peace,  

tolerance and acceptance of all.  

We make our prayer in the name of our risen Lord. 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old;                                                                       

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning “We will remember them." 

Lest we forget. 

Our senior choir will be singing at the ANZAC day dawn service at Halliday Park tomorrow morning.  Stu-
dents have been asked to arrive by 5:50am.  Thank you to our Year 5/6TJ for leading us in ANZAC day prayer 
this morning at assembly. 

Year 5 Camp 
Our very excited Year 5 students head off to camp on Wednesday staying one night at Sovereign Hill in Balla-
rat.  Thank you to Tom Jackson, Monica O’Shannassy and Connie Pearse for giving their time to support the 
students on camp.  I will also head up Wednesday morning and be with the students for the camp experience. 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
http://www.stjohnsmitcham.com.au/welcome.php?Category=News&SubCategory=_Parish+News
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Beth Johnson will be teaching Year 6 on both Wednesday and Thursday.  Camps are a valuable part of our 
Outdoor Education Program and this learning experience is also linked to the Victorian Curriculum in 
Health & Physical Education, Civics & Citizenship, Personal & Social Capability and linked to Religious 
Education Curriculum.  We will advise parents through our new school app of our exact arrival time back 
at school on Thursday.  It is anticipated to be around 5pm. 
 
New Website 
 
We are delighted to announce the new St John’s School website.  I encourage you all to have a look – 
www.sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au  A big thank you to Bianca Martino for leading this process.  I strongly 
encourage all parents to download the new Skoolbag app as the old app is no longer available.  The in-
structions on how to download the app are included in today’s newsletter. 
 
Working Bee 
 
Thank you to the parents who have already returned slips or emailed me to support at the next working bee 
this Saturday commencing at 9am.  We will be getting tanbark and sand delivered to top the adventure 
playground.  It will also be a good time to sweep up falling leaves and clean up garden beds.  The slip is 
included with today’s newsletter. 
 
Open Mornings and Information Evening 
 
We have two more open mornings coming up for prospective families to come and see our school in ac-
tion.  There is one this Friday 28 April and next Monday 1 May commencing at 9am.  We also have our 
Prep 2018 Information evening on Wednesday 3 May commencing at 7pm.   Please invite anyone you 
know living in Mitcham and surrounding suburbs who has a child starting prep next year or in future years 
to come along.  Also a reminder for current families who have a sibling starting prep in 2018 to come and 
get an enrolment form.   
 
Board Meeting 
 
Our second St John’s board meeting for the year will be held next Tuesday 2 May.  We will be holding our 
AGM later in the year.  At the board meeting we will be discussing the following:  
St John’s vision statement 
Visible learning 
Update on marketing and master planning 
I will include the contact details of the current board members in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Parish Family Mass 
 
We look forward to seeing all our families at our next Parish Family Mass on Sunday 30 April commenc-
ing at 9:45am.  Once again our students are invited to sing along in the choir with the students from St 
James.   
 
Welcome 
 
We welcome the Dalton family to our school community.  Hayden is in year 1/2VP and Maddison is in 
Prep.  We also welcomed Max Mochizuki to Year 5/6TJ at the end of last term. 
 
You will find the term 2 year level overviews included in today’s newsletter. They highlight some rich 
learning experiences happening this term.  There is also information for you about Growth Mindsets, our 
Extension Education Policy and our next focus in Student Wellbeing – self management. 
 
Have a great week 
 
Jacqui Marshall  
Principal 

http://www.sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
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Our Gospel Challenge this week is to: listen carefully to others and try to understand their message. 

Happy Easter to everyone. Easter is a beautiful time to stop, reflect and celebrate. The death and resurrection of 
Jesus is the fundamental pattern of life for  Christian people. At our Easter prayer gathering last Tuesday, when 
asked about being “Easter People”  the children spoke about being happy, joyous, caring, compassionate, re-
spectful people who tell others about Jesus. It never fails to amaze me the amount I learn from the students and 
how they inspire me on my faith journey. 

Enhancing Catholic School Identity Surveys 
As a part of our school review process we ask staff, year five and six students and parents to complete an En-
hancing Catholic School Identity Survey. The information gathered assists us in understanding the current prac-
tises and catholic identity of our school community and also the preferred ways of being and teaching Religious 
Education. Last Monday an email was sent home inviting families to participate. Three families have completed 
the surveys at the moment. We are hoping to have at least fifty families complete the surveys so that we can 
ascertain a more accurate picture of our school community. We value the information and appreciate your time 
and assistance with this. Many thanks. 
Grandparents/Special Friends Day 
Please mark Grandparents/Special Friends Day in your diary for Wednesday 17th May. We are very fortunate 
this year to have Archbishop Denis Hart celebrating the 10 o’clock mass for us. This is always a special day on 
our calendar at St John’s as a way of celebrating family and acknowledging the wonderful contribution our old-
er family members make to our lives. 
 
Important Dates to Remember:   
April  30 Sunday  Parish Family Mass 9:45am 
May  2 Tuesday  Year 5/6 attending Parish Mass 12:00pm 
  6 Saturday  Year Three Level Mass & Lord’s Prayer Presentation 6pm 
  7 Sunday  Year Three Level Mass & Lord’s Prayer Presentation 6pm 
  9 Tuesday  Prep attending Parish Mass 12:00pm 
  17 Wednesday  Grandparents/Special Friends Day- commencing with mass at 10am. 
  18 Thursday  First Eucharist Parent Workshop 2. 2pm or 7:30pm 
  23 Tuesday  Year 1/2 attending Parish Mass 12:00pm 
  28 Sunday  Parish Family Mass 9:45am 
  30 Tuesday  Year 3/4 attending Parish Mass 12:00pm 
  31 Wednesday  Breadmaking Day  
 

Have a great week everyone, - Monica 

 
God of Good Friday and God of Easter, 

As again we sing that joyous and explosive greeting, ‘Christ is risen’, 
May we take into our hearts the beautiful but harsh truth 

That our faith in you does not cut us off from the world but immerses us in it; 
 

That you have called us to act in solidarity with the hopes and joys, 
The anxieties and sorrows of men and women everywhere; 

 

And that, like Jesus, you have sent us to bring good news to the poor, 
To heal the contrite of heart, to seek and save what is lost. 

 

Good Friday God, give us your peace, 
God of Easter, journey with us now. 

 

For Christ is risen. 
Christ is risen indeed!  - Alleluia! 
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Tips for Promoting a Growth Mindset in your Child/Children 

The concept of a growth mindset was developed by psy-
chologist Carol Dweck. According to Dweck, a mindset is 
a self-perception or “self-theory” that people hold about 
themselves. A growth mindset is the underlying belief that 
abilities can be developed through effort and practice. 
Children with a growth mindset persist in the face of chal-
lenges because they understand that effort and hard work 
can change ability and intelligence. A fixed mindset is the 
belief that intelligence is static, and cannot be changed. 
When children have a fixed mindset, they tend to give up 
easily when they encounter obstacles, because they be-
lieve that they don’t have what it takes to learn hard things. 

Here are some tips for promoting a growth mindset: 

Help children understand that the brain works like a muscle, that 
can only grow through hard work, determination, and lots and lots of practice. 

Don’t tell students they are smart, gifted, or talented, since this implies that they were born 
with the knowledge, and does not encourage effort and growth. 

Praise the process. It’s effort, hard work, perseverance and practice that allow children to achieve 
their true potential. 

Don’t praise the results. Test results are rigid ways of measuring 
learning and knowledge.  It may limit the growth that would otherwise be 
tapped. It should never be about getting the ‘correct’ answer, but to un-
derstand the topic at a fundamental, deep level, and want to learn more. 

Take risks. When the task is challenging is usually when “the big learning” occurs. 

Learn from mistakes. Children sometimes learn the most when they fail. Let them know that 
mistakes are a big part of the learning process. There is nothing like the feeling of struggling through 
a very difficult problem, only to finally break through and solve it! The harder the problem, the more 
satisfying it is to find the solution. 

Accept feedback and criticism. Use feedback as a supportive element in the learning process 
and apply new strategies as a result of feedback. 

More information about growth mindset can be found at www.mindsetworks.com or the The Ted 
Talk - The Power of Believing You Can Improve by Carol Dweck  

 
Enhancing Catholic School Identity Surveys 

 

As a part of our school review process we ask staff, year five and six students and parents to complete an En-
hancing Catholic School Identity Survey. The information gathered assists us in understanding the current 
practises and catholic identity of our school community and also the preferred ways xxx. Last Monday an 
email was sent home inviting families to participate. We value the information and appreciate your time and 
assistance with this. 
 
Many thanks, 
Monica 

https://www.mindsetworks.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_X0mgOOSpLU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_X0mgOOSpLU
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Self Management  
 

 
Learning to manage feelings 
Children’s feelings are often intense. They can be quickly taken over by feelings of excitement, frustration, fear or joy. 
When feelings take over children’s behaviour, they can find it difficult to manage without adult support. This is why learning how to 
recognise and manage feelings is a very important part of children’s social and emotional development. 
Understanding that all sorts of feelings are normal, that they can be named, and that there are ways of handling them are the first 
things children need to learn about feelings. Understanding that feelings affect behaviour, and being able to recognise how this hap-
pens are important steps for learning to manage feelings. 
 

How parents and carers can help children manage feelings 
1. Notice feelings  
Before we can learn how to control feelings, we first have to notice them. You can help your children notice feelings by noticing them 
yourself and giving them labels: happy, sad, excited, frustrated, angry, embarrassed, surprised, etc. Giving feelings names helps to 
make them more manageable for children. 
Learning to pay attention to how they are feeling helps children understand that they can have emotions without being controlled by 
them. 
2. Talk about everyday feelings 
Talking with children about what it’s like when you’re angry, sad, nervous or excited helps them find ways to express feelings without 
having to act them out through negative behaviours. Children learn these skills best when they hear adults and peers using words to 
express feelings and when they are encouraged to use words like this too. 
Learning to name feelings helps children find ways to express them without having to act them out. 
3. Create space for talking about difficult feelings 
Help children to separate a feeling from a difficult reaction by helping them name it. Being able to say or think, “I am feeling angry,” 
means that children don’t have to act really angry before anyone takes notice. It allows them to choose how they will respond. The 
same idea works with other difficult feelings like nervousness or fear. 
Learning to cope with feelings helps children manage their behaviour at school and at home. It helps them learn better, relate to others 
better and feel better about themselves. 
 

Things to remember 
learning skills for managing feelings takes practise 
noticing and naming feelings comes first 
talking about everyday feelings in normal conversations makes it easier when the difficult feelings come up 
talking about difficult feelings is usually best tried after the feelings have calmed down a bit, and 

when children, parents and carers are feeling relaxed. 
 

Things to try at home 
Use feeling words when you talk with children about everyday situations: “You scored a 

goal! How exciting was that!”……… or: “It’s pretty disappointing that Kati can’t 
play with you today.” 

Invite children to describe their own feelings: “I’m feeling pretty nervous about going to 
the dentist. How about you?”…..or “How did you feel when…?” 

At St John’s we  Respect Ourselves, Respect Others and Respect Property   

Have a wonderful week, 
 

Beth Johnson 
Student Wellbeing Leader  
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Term Two Newsletter - Year Five/Six 
 
 

Welcome back to the start of Term two. We are looking forward to 
building on our learning and established routines from first term. We 
have many fantastic learning opportunities and experiences ahead this 
term such as Year 5 Camp, inter-school sport, district soccer, an excur-
sion to the Immigration Museum, Naplan and many more.  
 
 
 
 

Inquiry 
 

Our second term inquiry unit titled “Journey” will have a 
strong history focus and be aligned closely with our lit-
eracy and Religious Education learning. Students will 
be exploring Australian history, post Federation. They 
will investigate significant events, individuals and 
groups that influenced change to Australian society 
since Federation. The unit will allow for students to gain 
a better understanding of the role we can have in shap-
ing and changing our community. As part of this unit of 
learning students will be visiting the Immigration Muse-
um in the city to learn about the stories of specific peo-
ple and groups that have migrated to our country. 
 
 

Religious Education 
 

Students will be exploring their own faith journey in Religious Education and the place of sacra-
ments and scripture in their lives. We continuing to examine the easter stories and what it means 
to be Easter people. 
 
 
 

Please note in your calendars: 

Year Five Camp 26th & 27th April 
 

All other school dates will be in the St John’s School Calen-
dar and regularly in the school newsletter. 
 
 
 
 

English 
 

This term, the senior students will look to develop their reading, speaking and listening and writing 
skills through a variety of activities and programs. 
Our literacy rotation activities and teacher lead focus groups will continue this term to develop stu-
dent reading skills. 
 

Towards the end of this term, all students will begin a public speaking program, “My Best 
Speech,” facilitated by an organisation called, “Trained to Speak.” Students will participate in 
workshops that focus on writing a public speech that uses effective language, voice and move-
ment. 
 

In writing students will continue to explore the “6 + 1 Writing Traits” with a particular focus on 
‘conventions’ (punctuation, spelling, capitalisation, paragraphing & grammar) and ‘sentence fluen-
cy’. Our text focus for this term will centre around writing persuasive and biographical texts. 
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 Maths 

The following curriculum topics will be taught this term: 

 Whole numbers: Addition and subtraction 

 Space: Tessellations and transformations 

 Measurement: Area 

 Fractions and decimals 

 Number Patterns 
 

Home Learning 

We are noticing an improvement in the quality of learning being submitted and organisational skills 
developing. We thank you for your support with this and ask you to continue to check diaries and 
that nightly reading is recorded. We also welcome any feedback related to home learning to help us 
provide effective and appropriate learning for the home environment. 
 

Timetable 

Specialist classes of Performing Arts and Italian are on Wednesday, 
Students will need to wear sports uniform on Fridays and Tuesday (5/6TJ) and Wednesday 
(5/6MO). 
Library borrowing will continue to take place on Mondays. 
Inter-school sport will run on Friday afternoons during Term 2, beginning on the 5th of May. 
 

Learning Conferences 

This term we will be conducting 10 minute learning conferences with each student. The purpose of 
these conferences is to discuss progress, learning goals and provide feedback on learning. Stu-
dents will identify what has worked well (WWW) and an area for improvement -even better if (EBI) 
on general school attitude and behaviour. 
 

Communication 

Effective communication between family and school is an important factor in a student's’ learning. 
Please make contact with us if you have any questions, comments or concerns. Below are our 
email addresses: 
 
 

tjackson@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 

moshannassy@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 

bjohnson@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 

 

Many thanks, 
 

Monica O’Shannassy, Beth Johnson and Tom Jackson  

 
 Tournament of Minds  

Tournament of Minds is coming to St John’s as a part of our Extension Educa-
tion opportunities.  

Tournament of Minds is a problem solving program for teams of students from both primary and secondary 
years. They are required to solve demanding, open-ended challenges from one of the following disciplines: 

Science Technology 
Engineering Mathematics 
Social Sciences 
Language Literature 

Tournament of Minds is an opportunity for students with a passion for learning and problem solving to demon-
strate their skills and talents in an exciting, vibrant and public way. 

mailto:tjackson@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
mailto:moshannassy@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
mailto:sjmitcham@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
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 Extension Education at St John’s Mitcham. 

 
At SJM we provide an Extension Education program that is student centred, where strengths are 
identified and passions enabled to ensure that learning is personalised. We provide flexible and 
fluid learning environments that allow opportunities for like-minded students to work together on 
creative and innovative learning experiences that extend beyond the classroom.  
In the coming weeks, we will be beginning Extension education withdrawal groups in the are-

as of Mathematics and a group that focusses on working together for  
 
The Tournament of Minds. The selection process is now underway and you will be notified if 
your child has been selected to participate in these groups.  If you would like to nominate your 
child to be involved please speak to your child’s  teacher. The Maths group will be facilitated 
by Kellie. The Tournament of Minds group will be facilitated by Monica. (Please refer to article 
below for more information.) 
This year, the Maths Extension group will be participating in the Maths Talent Quest. This is a mathematical 
investigations project which is organised through the Mathematical Association of Victoria (MAV). The aim 
of the Maths Talent Quest is to promote an interest in and increase the awareness of mathematics.   As part of 
the Extension education program, selected students will be given an opportunity to participate in this project 
over Terms 2 and 3 this year.  
 

The project will involve students working in small groups to investigate a mathematical 
topic of their choice. This is a great opportunity to have fun exploring mathematics in real 
life situations.  Through this investigation students will develop research and communica-
tion skills, enhance problem solving strategies and discover practical applications of 
mathematics. Further information can be found at www.mav.vic.gov.au or contact Kellie    
kcumming@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 
 

Later in the year, there will be opportunities for extension groups in Writing and Digital Technologies. 
Watch this space for updates of our progress…! 
 

Have great week,  
Ange. 

 
 

Contued:- 

Teams of 7 – 8 students (from Years 4 - 6) are required to work together on a Long Term Challenge for six 
weeks at school, without assistance from teachers, parents or peers. They are encouraged to explore possibili-
ties and experiment with ideas as they endeavour to produce their best possible solution. They develop a crea-
tive and original way to communicate this solution to others, working within predefined parameters such as 
limited materials, complex challenge criteria and the deadline of Tournament Day. 

Students present the product of their ideas - their challenge solution - to a panel of judges and an audience on 
Tournament Day. They have ten minutes in which to present and must do so within a 3 metre by 3 metre per-
formance area. 

The teams must also participate in an unseen Spontaneous Challenge on Tournament Day. This challenge re-
quires rapid interchange of ideas, the ability to think creatively and well developed group cooperation skills. 
Tournament Day is either 19th or 20th August at Deakin University Burwood.  

If you would like your child to participate please email moshannassy@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au 

For further information please check out the Tournament of Minds website: tom.edu.au 

Many thanks, 

Monica 

http://www.mav.vic.gov.au/
mailto:kcumming@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
mailto:moshannassy@sjmitcham.catholic.edu.au
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Congratulations to Maeve Gill, Will Adams and Lucas 
Ibarra who will be celebrating their birthday this week. 
 

We hope you have a “Happy Day!” 

 
Italian Phrase of the Week 
 

Week 1:  Ben tornato 
  (ben torn-art-oh) 
  Welcome Back! 

 
Would you like to be the next Dangerfield  

…… or Franklin?  
 

 Would you like to learn new skills, make new 
friends, get fit and have loads of fun? 

Want to leave your weekends free? 
 

  If you answered yes to any of those questions then 
doing Auskick on a Friday night at Mitcham is for 

you.   
 

Auskick will be on Friday 21st April at Walker Park 
in Mitcham (the MCG of the East) and sessions run 

from 6pm to 7.15.  Cost for the season is only $90 
which also gets you a backpack filled with great 

footy stuff. 
 

Call Craig Giles on 0408 536 539 or register for 
Mitcham Auskick online at  

 
http://www.aflauskick.com.au/register/ 

 
 

 

http://www.aflauskick.com.au/register/


nt 

St John’s Parents Association warmly invites 

the ladies of our community to our very own 

Ladies Movie Night 

Friday 12
th
 May at 7:30pm 

Plaza Cinema at St John’s 

Join together with friends for a glass of something sparkling, 

 some dainty desserts and escape into the silver screen. 

Tickets are $10 and seats are limited  

so please book your ticket at the office by Friday 5
th
 May. 

For more information contact  

yourpa.sjm@gmail.com 

mailto:yourpa.sjm@gmail.com
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Simply search for your school name in the App Store on your phone, PC 

or MAC and install. If you need help, go to the following link for instructions: 
http://www.skoolbag.com.au/parentinstructions.pdf  

 

Simply search for your school name in the Google Play Store on your phone, 

PC or MAC and install. If you need help go to the following link for instruc-

WORKING BEE  
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Our first school working bee for the year will be on Saturday 29 April, 2017 from 9.00 - 11.00am.  
 
Helpers are needed to assist with weeding, cleaning drains and mulching garden beds.  
Please bring any gardening tools that might be useful. 
 
Don’t forget that attendance at one working bee during the year entitles each family to a once yearly, $50.00 re-
bate on your maintenance levy as well as benefitting the school community.  
 
If you are able to attend please return the reply slip below to the school office by Thursday 27 April. 
 
I look forward to seeing you there, 
 
Jacqui Marshall 
Principal  
 

     …………………………………………………………… 
 

WORKING BEE RETURN SLIP 
 

Return this slip to the school office by Thursday 27 April, 2017 
 

The ____________________________ family will be attending the St John’s  working bee on   
 
Saturday 29 April, 2017 

http://www.skoolbag.com.au/parentinstructions.pdf

